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Community Under the Stars 2009 

Saturday, August 1st  

Fire Fighter’s Park 

 
Panther Pride Run/Walk for Juvenile Diabetes 

Kids - 8:30, Adults 9:00 
Registration form on back of this newsletter. 

 

Volleyball Tournament sponsored by Reedsville  
Fire Fighters - contact Dillon 901-3201. 

 

Ladder Ball Toss Tournament sponsored by  
Reedsville Athletic Association (RAA) -  

registration 10 am, tournament starts 10:30am.   

 

Blind Man - Two Person Golf Car Challenge,  

sponsored by Reedsville Area Youth Sports (RAYS)  
and Jim’s Golf Cars.  Obstacle course open from  
11am - 6pm with final qualifiers race at 6:30pm.   

 

Reedsville Lion’s Club Children’s Games 1 - 8pm 

Bring one can of food for the food pantry and  
receive 10 free tickets to play games! 

 

Randy Peterson will be performing once again at 2pm.   

 

DJ Main Connection entertaining from 5pm - 8pm. 

 

Food, Games, Activities, and FUN! 

All proceeds go to the non profit community  

organizations and their specific goals to help make our 

community one we can all share and succeed in.  

When we help one another - we all win! 

Please support them and come out for a great day and 

night of entertainment, recreation, and fun! 

 

We are still looking for organizations that would like to 

provide food, entertainment, or activities as a fund 

raiser for their group.  Please contact Carrie 901-9417 

if you are interested in participating.   

12th Annual Kids Archery Day 

Sponsored by the Reedsville Sportsmen Club 

July 11th, starting at 9am on the club grounds.   
Open to kids ages 4 - 14.  There will be free archery  

shooting.  If children have their own bows they can use 
them or the club will provide the bows and arrows.  Each 

child will get a free lunch consisting of a hot dog or  
hot tamale, bag of chips, cookie, and bottle of water or can 
of soda.  A lunch will be available for adults.  An archery 
bow will be given out to one child in every age group.  

There will be 8 bows given away.  Age groups are 4-6, 7-9, 
10-12, and 13-14.  The boys and girls will be in separate 

groups.  Trophies will be given out at the end.   
Every participant will receive a trophy.  For more  

information contact John at 754-4527. 

Happy 4th of July! 

Remember to support our  
local business places and  
community organizations! 

Reedsville News 

Special Thanks to our  

Community Under the Stars Sponsors 

 
Veterinary Associates Reedsville 

Reedsville Buses  
Jim’s Service & Car Wash 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club  
Manitowoc County Archers 
KSM Builders - Ken Mack 

Bob’s Classic Restoration and Auto Body 
Country Visions Cooperative 

Frank’s Auto Service and Pellets & Stoves 
Manitowoc Mutual Insurance 

Denmark State Bank, Reedsville Office 
Edward Reinemann & Son, Inc.   



   LIVE IN CONCERT 

  DRUID’S TABLE 
            Singing and playing Celtic  

               (Irish ) & Traditional  Music 
                        Friday, July 10, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. 
                     at St. Patrick Historical Building  

                           in Maple Grove - corner  of  Country                          
   Hwy. G and Taus Rd. 

 
DRUID’S TABLE is a musical group who have been  
organized since 1999, performing Celtic folk music 
including jigs, reels, ballads, hornpipes airs and Irish 
polkas.   Druid’s music is mostly instrumental and  

includes music from a range of Celtic traditions.  Most 
recently, Terry Dawson joined the group expanding 
the musical repertoire to include vocal renderings of 

those lovely Celtic ballads and pub songs.   
Instrumentation includes harp, accordion, penny  

whistle, guitar, fiddle, bodhran, concerina, flute, and 
spoons.  The band’s first CD,  “AN IRISH CELEBRA-
TION” was recorded in 2000. Their second,  “CELTIC 
HEAT”, WAS RELEASED IN 2003.  Band members 

are:  Barbara Hoffman—guitar, Celtic harp and vocals.  
Selene Finch, accordion, vocals.  Terry Dawson,  

vocals, concertina, bodhran, and guitar.  Tom Hannah, 
fiddle, bodhran, and spoons.  Theresa Hannah, penny 

whistle, and flute. 
 

Sponsored by The Friends of St. Patrick’s 
Adult tickets - $10 in advance, $12 at the door 

Children  $4 - children 5 and under free. 
Tickets available at Dr. Freud’s South 8th St. 
Manitowoc, or mail to Friends... Box 435 

Reedsville, WI 54230 
Brats, Hamburgers, Refreshments, Desserts available 

on the grounds beginning at 5:00 pm. 

Brillion West-Haven Assisted Living Facility 
 

The Brillion West Haven Assisted Living facility is located at 220  
Achievement Drive. We opened our doors at the end of October, 2008 
and admitted our first resident to our Memory Care Unit in Nov. 2008.  
Brillion West Haven has 28 apartments and 4 different floor plans and 
sizes to choose from.  The Memory Care Unit has 13 apartments and 
serves residents with moderate to severe Dementia / Alzheimer's.  
Assistance with  dressing, ambulating, personal hygiene, bathroom 
hygiene,  safety issues, activities and much more are provided daily.  
Our meals served 3 times a day are all home cooked and nutritious 
snacks are provided throughout the day.  Our cooking club has 

proudly produced their first batch of homemade egg noodles and most 
recently baked a traditional Easter Bread baked in tin cans and  
covered with a creamy frosting.  Fun to watch and good to eat. 
     Brillion West-Haven also has 15 Assisted Living apartments.   

Services listed above are offered daily to all our residents.  Residents 
level of ability to take care of themselves widely vary from resident to 
resident. What is important to know about Brillion West-Haven is that 

“you don’t have to be able to take care of  yourself”.  Brillion  
West-Haven is licensed to offer care as close to a nursing home as 
possible for an Assisted Living. Also, our mission is to ensure  

that as our residents change, we can modify our care to meet their 
needs up to and including end of life services. 

     Our community has competitive rates, but there is no  
competition with the services we provide.  You will be  

pleasantly surprised  with our new rates. 
     We welcome you to stop in and see for yourself  the friendliest 
staff with the most attentive care anywhere.  Have a safe and happy 

summer. For more information call 756-9100.  

Preservation of St. Mary’s 

Summer time is a good time for a 
family reunion.  We have an area 
for rent for such an occasion.  Call 
754-4370 for details and dates.   

Are you planning a wedding in your 
future?  We have a perfect setting at 
the Historical Building.  Dates are 

available - call 754-4370. 

Community Under 

The Stars 

Come support many 
non profit  

organizations all for 
good causes - 

all for a good time! 
Inexpensive fun for 
the entire family! 

Hope to see  
you there! 

Free Concert 
- 2pm at  

Community 
Under the 
Stars  

August 1st 
Don’t let  

the kids miss 
this one! 



Randy Grimm Trucking 
Sand, gravel, top soil, crushed  
limestone, trucking, cat & back 
hoe work, and snow plowing. 

Call 754-4514 

Mark Glasow Benefit 
July 18, 2009 
3pm - Midnight 

At the Reedsville Fire Station 
Brats/Burgers/Bake Sale 

Raffles and DJ Main Connection 
 

Mark’s journey began January 5th when he could not catch his breath.  We went to 
Holy Family ER where he was diagnosed with a blot clot in his lung.  They quickly 
transported him to Theda Clark for treatment.  There things went from bad to worse.  
Mark was soon put on a ventilator due to strep pneumonia and was in complete res-
piratory failure.  A few days later his kidneys shut down and dialysis was started.  
Sepsis, an infection throughout his whole body, then set in.  Now he was in full 

multi-system failure and chances of survival were very slim.  Although he had gone 
through many procedures, tests and more tests, he kept getting worse.  He slipped 

into a coma and had a fever of 106 degrees for several days.  Then they asked the us 
the unimaginable...to stop treatment and keep him on  

comfort measures only.  As a family, Mom, Mari, Mike and I with the help of Lisa 
Peters fought to keep going to see if he could fight through one more hour, one 
more day.  On Friday the 13th of February his fever broke and he woke up.  Each 
day after that found him slowly fighting his way back to us.  After eight weeks in 

the ICU he was upgraded to “serious but stable” and  
transferred to an acute care facility in West Allis.  He spent 10 weeks there to be 
weaned off the ventilator and for major wound care.  Now he has been moved to a 
subacute care center in Neenah.  Here he will have intensive physical therapy and 
wound care.  We have no doubt that Mark will be up and around and on his way 
back home soon.  We continue to pray and stay positive as this is what has gotten 

Mark and all of us through.   
Thank you for your continued prayers - Maureen Glasow 

 
The Committee for Mark Glasow’s Benefit is looking for prizes for the  

raffle.  All donations can be dropped off at Jim’s Service at  
305 Manitowoc Street in Reedsville.   

An account has been opened in Mark James Glasow’s name at the  
Denmark State  Bank in Reedsville 

For questions call:  Patty 920-374-0052 or email to pattyandal@verizon.net 

Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street 

920-754-4021 

 

Hours:  Mon - Fri 

           8 - 5 

        Top Prices Paid 

 corner  of  Country                           

Notes from the Village Hall 

 
Reminder – Pool Owners:  You must document, in 

writing, the starting and ending meter readings and the 
dates when filling the pool to qualify for the swimming 
pool discount. 
 

Open Burning/Fire Pits: All fires must be monitored 
by a responsible person until the fire has extinguished 
itself completely.  Only clean wood may be used in fire 
pits and flames cannot extend more than two feet (2’) 
above the pit.  Controlled burning must be located off 
the public street pavement or street gutter, must be as 
least fifteen (15’) from any lot line and may not be less 
than fifteen feet (15’) from any building.  Persons  
utilizing and maintaining outdoor fires shall be  
responsible for any liability resulting from any damage 
caused by their fire. 

 

Curfew:  Any person under the age of 18 unaccompa-
nied by a parent or legal guardian may not be out and 
about between 11:00 pm-6:00 am Sunday through 
Thursday and 12:00am-6:00 am, Friday and Saturday.   
 

Bicycle Registration:  All bicycles must be regis-
tered.  To obtain the license, flag down a Village Police 
Officer.  A $2.00 fee covers a one-time registration.   

 

4th of July Refuse/Recyclable Pick-up:  Refuse 
and recyclables will be picked up as usual on Friday, 
July 3rd. 

 
Defecation on Private or Public Property:  It 
shall be unlawful for any person owning or in control of 
a dog or cat to allow or permit such animal to defecate 
on any private or public property owned by another  
person.  Violation of this shall be punishable by a  
forfeiture of anywhere from $20.00 to $200.00 

 

Consumer Confidence Report:  Copies of the  
Consumer Confidence Report, water/sewer rate sheet, 
direct deposit sheet, refuse collection sheet and the June 
water bill were mailed to all utility customers in a small 
manila envelope at the end of June.  If you have any 
questions, concerns or need additional copies of any of 
these sheets, please stop in the Clerk-Treasurer office 
during normal business hours. 

 
Last installment of your real estate taxes:   The 
Manitowoc County Treasurer, Cheryl M. Duchow, is 
reminding taxpayers that July 31st is just around the  
corner and this means the last installment of your real 
estate taxes is due.  Contact the Manitowoc County 
Treasurer’s Office or go to the County website at 
www.manitowoc-county.com if you are unsure of the 
amount of taxes due.  Along with your check, please 
mail in the 2nd installment tax stub with your payment to 
assure that your payment is applied to the correct parcel.  
Make certain that your payment is postmarked by July 
31st.   Please include a self-addressed, stamped envelope 
when requesting a receipt. 

Skin care packed with multiple benefits.  Special offers you 
don’t want to miss.  Free samples so you can try before you 

buy.  Free makeovers and expert tips.  Shop at your  
convenience with my personal delivery.  No crowds.  No  
parking hassles.  No drain on your gas tank.  What better 

way to get all your skin care and make up!  Contact me today!  
Amanda Schermetzler, Independent Mary Kay Beauty  

Consultant - 920-639-3065, aschermetzler@marykay.com 

“One can still be  
a wealthy man by  

having the wisdom to 
invest in things that  

really matter, like nature, 
family, and friends.”  - 

Cait Finnegan 



VALU  PRO 
FABRICATION, LLC 

202 Industrial Drive · Reedsville, WI 54230 

Specializing in all aspects 

Of fabrication including: 

Mig, Tig & Aluminum Welding, 

Plasma Cutting · Tube Bending & more 

Phone:  920-754-4400 

Email:  valupro@lakefield.net 

 WWW.VALUPROFAB.COM 

Two things you need to know about cataracts 
  

First, cataracts are an inevitable part of aging–another thing we all 
have to look forward to, like wrinkles. 

 Second, cataracts are completely and easily treatable. 

  

A cataract is a clouding of the normally clear lens of the eye, located 
behind the pupil. The lens focuses light, enabling vision.  

As you age, your lenses become thicker, less flexible and less  
transparent. This makes it difficult for our eyes to  

focus at close range, hence the need for reading glasses.   
  

Once the lens becomes hard and cloudy, we call it a cataract. Looking 
through a cloudy lens is like trying to see through a frosty or  

fogged-up window, making it difficult to read. When these cataracts 
are removed and replaced with clear, synthetic lenses, our vision  

becomes young again. 
  

Cataracts usually develop slowly and painlessly, usually  
affecting those older than 60. The cloudiness may affect only  

a small part of the lens at first, so you may not even know that you 
have lost any vision at all.  

 Signs and symptoms of cataracts include: 
 • Difficulty driving at night. 
• Sensitivity to light and glare. 

• Halos around lights. 
• The need for brighter light while reading. 

• Frequent changes in eyeglass or contact lens prescriptions. 
• Fading or yellowing of colors. 
• Double vision in a single eye. 

 
In addition to advancing age, other factors that can be  

associated with developing cataracts include: 
 • Diabetes. 

• Previous eye injury or inflammation. 
• Previous retinal or corneal surgery. 
• Prolonged use of corticosteroids. 
• Excessive exposure to sunlight. 

• Radiation therapy and certain chemotherapy. 
  

Early on, stronger lighting and wearing glasses might help you deal 
with cataract-related vision problems. When your  

impaired vision begins to impact your lifestyle, it is time  
to consult an eye doctor. 

    
The only effective treatment for cataracts is surgery to remove the 

clouded lens and replace it with a clear lens implant. Today, surgical 
techniques have greatly improved and the risks from cataract surgery 

are increasingly low. 
  

I strongly recommend that patients do not wait for symptoms  
to occur and discuss any eye health concerns with your health care 
provider. Those with a medical condition, such as diabetes, should 

have regular exams by an eye care professional. 
 

Denise Brilliant is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health  

Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment,  

call (920) 754-4337. 

Meadow Brook Court 

North 6th Street 
Several Nice Sites Available 

One Home for Sale 

If interested please call owner,  
Ron Urban - 920-754-4508 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Brat Fry 

Wednesday, July 8th 
5pm - 9pm 

Carry out or eat in. 
Proceeds to be used for the youth trap program. 
Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club is located 2 miles 
north of Reedsville on Pleasant View Road.   

LAKE TOWN & COUNTRY 
Reedville School District listings: 

5 Acre farmette, with an older barn, and a 
3 bedroom ranch style home. Beautiful wood 
floors in the LR and bedrooms. Formal dining 

room. New well. $169,900 
 

Brick home in Menchalville. Originally built as a 
3 bedroom home, but currently two apartments. 

Upper brings in $350 in rent. Converting back to single 
family would only entail removing a few kitchen cupboards, 

and you'd have a large master bedroom with a 3/4 bath.  
Some wood floors. 1 car attached garage, and a 2 car plus 

workshop is detached. $104,900 
 

2 1/2 Acre property in Cato. Zoning allows animals, and 
there is a barn, chicken coop and grainery type shed, in 

addition to the 2 1/2 car garage. Home has 3 bedrooms, and 
most windows were replaced. Just $129,900 

 
Thriving Bar business in Taus, located on one acre. Owners now 
have a young family, and family comes first! Kitchen is up to state 
code, so let your culinary skills earn you money! Dining room seats 
up to 100. Living quarters are a part of this premises. Zoning would 

allow many types of business, so let your dreams become reality.  Price 
at more than $30,000 less than Fair Market Value. 

 
      Call Colleen Korinek at (920)732-3187 

 
Now is the time to buy..........ask about the $8000 rebate  

check to buyers who have not owned a home in the previous 3 years!  
I'd be happy to go over the simple details. But don't wait, as this  
$8000 GIFT only applies to homes purchased by December 1st.  
Call for details of this very exciting program designed to decrease  

the over supply of homes for sale. 



OVERSTOCK 

ALL LAWN EQUIPMENT  

ON SALE!!! 
Come in and check out our sales on  

Hustler Zero-Turn Riders, Lawnboy Walk-Behind Mowers, 
Poulan Weed Eaters and accessories, and much more! 

Hours of Operation                                         

Monday thru Friday                                    

8:00am – 5:00pm                                                      

Saturday                                                           

8:00am – 12:00pm 

VALU*PRO 

POWER CENTER 

202 Industrial Drive, Reedsville 

920-754-4400 

Brillion Farmer's Market  
Newly expanded ! 

Every Saturday, Mid July thru October 
7:30am-Noon 

Main Street Market Square  
(the old Hub) Brillion. 

For vendor information please contact 
Rebecca at (920)756-2434 or  
willowmill@verizon.net 

The Village Voice and  

Your Next Newsletter 
The deadline for the August  Reedsville News will be Friday, July 

24th.  Submissions must be in writing or e-mail and should  
include your contact information.  Your Village Voice is welcome!  

Do you have an announcement from your family  
(new addition, anniversary, wedding, etc.),  

your business, or organization?  Do you have a “Thumbs Up or 
Thumbs Down” or something to add to the Community Calendar?  

Please submit your news or opinion to the below  
contact and include your contact information.  

Reedsville News 
217 Menasha St. 

Reedsville, WI 54230 
ragd@reedsville.org   

If you are a business or for profit organization, notices in the 

Reedsville News will cost $2.00 per issue.  The newsletter has 

grown to sometimes 6 pages a month and all proceeds go to the 

RAGD and support of this newsletter.  All submissions must be 

received by the deadline or they will not be  

included in the following newsletter. 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

We are in need of volunteers 

for various projects: 

Feeding & grooming the horses, 

cutting weeds along the fence 

lines, building stalls in the 

barn, and general maintenance 

For more information, call us 

at 920-772-4135.  We can work 

with your schedule. 

Thank you for your continued 

support of our program which 

reaches the youth in several 

surrounding counties. 

STRESSFUL TIMES CALL FOR SUPER STRESS 
MANAGEMENT SKILLS 

Bills got you in a bind?  Taxes got you tense?  To-do 
list too long?  Computer crashing?  Feeling stressed?    
If you are under a lot of stress, adaptagens could be 
your very best friend.  The word adaptagen was coined 
in Russia to describe the effects of Eleuthero root.  
Russian researchers found that Eleuthero helped  

people adapt to stressful situations.  If you're looking 
for a general adaptagenic tonic that will improve your 
health and overall ability to cope with stress, consider 
Adaptamax.  This blend of adaptagens and tonic herbs 
helps reduce stress, improve immunity and counteract 
fatigue.  It supports maintaining a relaxed and positive 

mood during periods of stress.   
Some tips for dealing with stress: 

   Deep breathing - Practice deep breathing for at least 
five minutes, twice each day and it will make a huge 

difference in your stress level. 
   Drink plenty of water - even slight dehydration affects 
your nervous system, increasing your level of anxiety 
and nervousness.  Skip the sodas, coffee, tea and  

energy drinks.  All that sugar and caffeine will just add 
to your feelings of stress and anxiety. 

   B's help you be calm - B vitamins are particularly  
important for the nervous system and for energy  
production.  And sugar and refined carbohydrates  

deplete the B vitamins. 
   Sleep - Sleep is vital to our health and our ability to 

deal with life's problems.   
   Physical exercise - any physical activity such as  
walking, swimming, golf, etc.  will help you burn off 

stress hormones and relax. 
   Pamper yourself - get a massage, take a relaxing 

bath, listen to beautiful music, soak in a hot tub.  Doing 
these things will counteract the harmful effects of stress 

on your body and mind. 
 

For more information on this topic and a  
free newsletter, contact me at: 

Roadway To Health 
Mary Ellen Kiel 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

July special - 25% off the retail price of Adaptamax 



Reedsville Panther Pride Fun Run/Walk – Official Entry Form 

Help support Juvenile Diabetes 

August 1, 2009 at the Reedsville Fire Fighter’s Park 
8:30 AM the Children’s Run 

9 AM the Run/Walk 

Please Print 

NAME            _________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS     __________________________________________________ 

Street, City, State & Zip Code 

Phone             __________________________________________________ 

 

Division        10K Run                          Sex  _____              DOB ___/___/___ 
Circle one       5 K Run                                                                 month-day-year 
                       5 K Walk 
Children        0.5 mile Run/walk 

Adult T-Shirt Size      S      M     L     XL     XXL    

Child T-Shirt Size      S (6-8)   M (10-12)   L (14-16) 

Entry Fee   (includes T-Shirt) 
Run/walk                     $20 
Late Fee (after 7/24)   $25 
Children Run               $5 
Late entries are not guaranteed a T-Shirt 

Consent and Liability Waiver 

By participating in the PPC Run/Walk, I agree to release and hold harmless to the Panther Pride Club and individuals, companies, 
sponsors or volunteers from any and all liability, loses, claims, actions, costs including attorney fees resulting from injury to person 
or damage to property arising out of my participation in the PPC run. 
As a participant in the PPC Run, I understand I may become ill or injured and medical treatment may be necessary. I give consent 
to evaluate, treat injuries/illness and activate emergency care as indicated. 
 
_______________________________       ___________    _______________________ 
                      Participant Signature                                               Date                   Parent/Guardian signature for minor   

Please mail this entry form and payment to: 

Reedsville Panther Pride Club 

20906 Cty Rd K 

Reedsville, WI 54230  

Fox & Hounds  
Hear Ye!  Hear Ye!  New on Saturday Nights! 
4pc. broasted chicken with potato, soup and 

salad for $7.50.  Gather your friends and meet 
at the Fox & Hounds.   

 
Celebrate 4th of July at Fox & Hounds.  Come in 
for a FIRE CRACKER SURPRISE!  Light up your 

day and celebrate with us! 
 

Sunday, July 26th, noon -3pm  
Bohemian Buffet 

Everyone is talking about it.  Come in and try it.  
Roast pork loin, red potatoes, potato dumplings, 
and sauerkraut.  Try the poppy seed dessert.  

You can not beat it.  You don’t want to miss this.  
It is $9.95 and well worth it! 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 

 
Thank you to those people who  

donated plants for our recent plant  
sale and brat fry on June 6th. We  
made over $400 for our club.  Also 
thank you to the couple who donated 

$100 to the Garden Club.   
Plants are being planted at the east end 
of town, in wooden barrels throughout 
town, at the high school, in the village 
park, at the nature trail, and a new bed 
on the west end of town by the Meth-
odist church.  Garden club members 
have weeded, planted, and are now 

watering to beautify our village.  More 
beds will be developed as we complete 
the ones we started.  Thanks to our 
members and village workers.   

Corner House News 
 

People are still  
planting flowers and 

vegetables.  Come in for 
great plants and good 
prices.  Patio pots and 
hanging baskets are  

still available .   
We have a variety of 
pots and baskets for  

sun or shade.   
Come and see what  

we have.   
Remember to water 
your plants everyday 
and fertilize too. 
Happy Summer! 


